Kehilath
Jeshurun

PREPARING FOR PASSOVER

Among the preparations that must
be made for the Passover holiday, is
the sale of chometz (m’chiras chometz).
Rabbi Lookstein will be available for
this purpose during the pre-holiday
week beginning Wednesday, March
30th.

For those who prefer, the sale of
chometz may be made through the
use of the form provided on Page 2.
This form must be completed, signed
and refurned to the Rabbi by Tuesday,
April 5th.

With the Compliments of K. J. —

In order to help our members in
their Passover preparations, we are en-
closing with this bulletin a booklet
entitled “Preparing for Passover”.
Written in a lucid and simple style,
this booklet will provide much useful
information.

$29,000 RAISED FOR YESHIVA UNIVERSITY
AT SPECIAL TESTIMONIAL SABBATH

An unusually large congregation
attended services in our Synagogue
last Saturday in order to pay ftribute
to the guests of honor, Max J. Etra,
A. Phillip Goldsmith, Benjamin Goites-
man and Samuel Rosen. Many con-
gregants as well as worshippers from
the community at large came especially
as a mark of appreciation for the val-
iant services these four distinguished
congregants are rendering to Yeshiva
University as members of its Board of
Trustees.

The Sabbath was an excellent re-
flection of the close ties between our
Congregation and Yeshiva University.
The guests of honor too deserved the
tribute they received. Mr. Max J. Etra,

SECOND SUNDAY SUPPER LECTURE ENJOYED BY FULL HOUSE
Concluding Talk to be Given on Sunday, April 17th

Another fine turnout of membersu

and friends filled the Social Hall last
Sunday evening to hear Rabbi Look-
stein give a talk on “The Chofetz
Chaim: Man’s Relation to Man”. It was
the second of the Sunday Supper
Lecture Series on “In Search of the
Good Life; Ethical Teachings of Three
Latter Day Saints”.

In a warmly received lecture,
Rabbi Lookstein dealt with the life of
the Chofetz Chaim, a man who during
his own lifetime was regarded as a
saint and legendary figure, and the
unusual code of behaviour that he
devised, preached and practiced. Al-
though the Chofetz Chaim died only
twenty-two years ago, the world he
represents may seem to us very re-
mote. Yet, Rabbi Lookstein brought
it close to home by presenting the
Chofetz Chaim'’s intense preoccupation
with ethical conduct as a very impor-
tant counterbalance to the opposing

wwinfluences of our present time and

place. -

Rabbi Lookstein presented the Cho-
fetz Chaim so effectively that at the
conclusion of his talk the audience
felt that they had been for one and
a half hours in the presence of a truly
saintly personality who led a life that
was outwardly serene yet was filled
with an intense spiritual excitement
and drama.

Concluding Lecture April 17th —

The third Supper Lecture, the con-
cluding one in the series, will be
given after the Passover holiday on
Sunday evening, April 17th. The topic
that will then be discussed is “Luba-
vitch: Man’s Relation to God".

We would like to make this lecture
a fitting climax to an unusual Supper
Lecture Series and we urge all our
members and friends to be with us
at that time.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.

“SMALL TALK ON BIG ISSUES”
Comments on Trials and International Conferences

President of our Congregation, was
elected last year as Chairman of the
Board of Trustees of Yeshiva University
and he has travelled extensively
throughout the country on behalf of
the Yeshiva. Mr. A. Phillip Goldsmith,
Vice-President of the Congregation,
was elected to the Yeshiva Board only
this year, but has already manifested
a keen devotion to Yeshiva affairs.
Mr. Benjamin Gottesman continues his
father’s allegiance to Yeshiva Univer-
sity and serves at present as Chairman
of the institution’s Endowment Fund.
Mr. Samuel Rosen has had a long as-
sociation with Yeshiva as a trustee and
is now serving as Chairman of the
Nominations Committee which selects
frustees for the University.

During the service, Rabbi Lookstein,
himself an honorary member of the
Board of Trustees of Yeshiva Univer-
sity, expressed the feelings that the
Congregation felt for the guests of
honor and for Dr. Samuel Belkin, Pres-
ident of Yeshiva University. He had
them escorted to places of honor on
the front platform of the Synagogue.

Appeal Held for Yeshiva University —

It had been previously decided by
the Board of Trustees that the tribute
to our guests of honor should take the
from of a fund in their honor for Yesh-
iva  University contributed by the
members and worshippers of the con-
gregation. In keeping with our usual
practice in the matter of public appeals
the utmost dignity and propriety were
observed. No public announcements
were made; no pressure of any sort
was resorted to and no direct solicit-
ation made.This, however, did not
prevent our members from being
most generous. The appeal netted thus
far over $29,000. Our members and
worshippers deserve every expression
of congratulations for their under-
standing and their generosity.

(Continued on Page 2)
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HAPPY DAY FUND

We acknowledge with thanks con-
tributions to our Happy Day Fund
from Mrs. Hyman |. Cohen, Mrs. Sam-
vel B. Cooperman, Mrs. Abraham
Wiener and Mrs. Louis W. Yohann.

Members are invited to share their
joyous occasions with others by mak-
ing a gift to the Happy Day Fund.
Contributions are to be sent fo the
Happy Day Fund Chairman, Mrs. Sam-
vel Gross, 311 East 72nd Street.

Last Chance
to Make Your Reservations!

SISTERHOOD THEATRE
PARTY PLAY

#Cat on the Hot Tin Roof”
TUESDAY EVENING, MARCH 29

For Reservations
Call Immediately
Mrs. Romie Shapiro, SA 2-6513
or the Synagogue Office
SA 2-0800

ALLAN LICHTMAN BAR MITZVAH

We extend our heartiest Mazel Tov
wishes to our esteemed members, Mr.
and Mrs. Alex Lichtman, on the Bar
Mitzvah this Saturday of their son,
Allan. A Mazel Tov also goes to the
grandparents of the Bar Mitzvah boy,
our esteemed members, Mr. and Mrs.
Alex Herbst.

Allan is a product of our Afterncon
Religious School and is in the 8th
grade at P.S. 183. With Mathematics
and the Sciences as his favorite sub-
jects, he has his eye on becoming a
doctor. Allan’s spare time is spent
mostly with his favorite hobby, photo-
graphy.

At services, which will be held in
our Synagogue this Saturday, Allan
will chant the Hafforah.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY
Birth —

We extend congratulations and best
wishes to our esteemed members, Mr.
and Mrs. David Galler on the birth of
their first child, a daughter. We would
also like to congratulate the grand-
parents, our devoted members, Mr.
and Mrs. Morris S. Galler.

Birthday —

Many happy returns of the day fo
Leon Daniel.

Engagement —

Our heartiest congratulations and
best wishes go to our devoted mem-
bers, Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Baruch, on
the engagement of their son, Claude,
to Susan Kaufman.

Marriage —

A hearty Mazel Tov goes to our
devoted trustee, William Lebowitz,
and to Mrs. Lebowitz, on the marriage
this coming Sunday of their son, Li-
onel J. to Dorene Wolfson.

Anniversaries —

A happy Wedding Anniversary to
Dr. and Mrs. Abraham Geffen, Mr.
and Mrs. Eugene Hollander, Mr. and
Mrs. Richard Kolb and Mr. and Mrs.
Robert Zessman.

Conference Planner —

Coinciding with the Security Coun-
cil Emergency Session on the Gaza
Incident, a conference of Zionist lead-
ers is being held at the United Na-
tions Headquarters. The first of its
kind, this conference was planned by
our esteemed member, Moses Schon-
feld, who will act as Chairman.

——————————————— ————

........ voivi..., hereby authorize Rabbi
Joseph H. Lookstein to dispose of all Chometz that may be in my possession
wherever it may be: at home, place of business or elsewhere in accordance
with the requirements and provisions of the Jewish law.

TESTIMONIAL SABBATH
(Continued From Page 1)
Buffet Kiddush Served —

An elaborate Buffet Kiddush was
served at the close of the services and
the spirit that prevailed in the Social
Hall was one of friendship and good
will. There was real delight in the
opportunity afforded to honor those
who really deserved it. There was also
satisfaction in the knowledge that sup-
port was extended fo an institution
that is of utmost importance to the
survival of Judaism in this land.

There are many who for one reason
or another could not attend the ser-
vices at this Testimonial Sabbath. Still
they undoubtedly would like to make
a contribution to Yeshiva University.
We shall be very happy to hear from
them. Contributions made payable to
Yeshiva University can be forwarded
to the Synagogue Office. To all those
who gave and to all who will give, our
warmest and sincerest thanks.

“JEWRY"” DUTY

We would like to extend our thanks
and appreciation to those of our mem-
bers who served on “Jewry” duty and
attended services this past week. They
are: Jerry Coan, Benjamin Siegel and
Albert A. Zuch.

We would also like to announce
here that our volunteers for the com-
ing week are Thomas Bornstein, Wil-
liam B. Fischberg and Herman Wouk.

Bon Voyage —

Our best wishes for a very pleasant
trip go to our esteemed members,
Mr. and Mrs. David Warshavsky, who
sailed this week for an extended trip
in Europe.

el S

e e e s —
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HYMAN |. BUCHER TO SPEAK ON “CAREERS IN LAW"
AT FATHER-SON MINYAN THIS SUNDAY

This Sunday morning, March 27th,
Hyman _I. Bucher, President of the
Men’s Club will address the parfici-
pants in the Father-and-Son Minyan
on career possibilities in the field of
law. Mr. Bucher's presence will be of
special interest, since he is not only
a fine lawyer, but one of the founders
of the Minyan who has worked ac-
tively on its behalf.

Mr. Bucher’s talk is another in the
series of “Careers” that was instituted
this year and this feature has met
with a very favorable response, it
was announced by William Lebowitz,
Chairman of the Minyan. The Minyan
meets each Sunday morning at 9:30
A.M. with services in the Chapel.
Brunch is served at 10:30 A.M. when
Mr. Bucher's address will be given
and this in turn is followed by a bas-
ketball period in the gymnasium.

We extend a cordial invitation to
our young folks and the older folks
to join us on this and future Sunday
mornings.

NOTE ON THE PASSOVER
SEDORIM

This Wednesday, March 30th,
is the deadline for making res-
ervations for our Congregational
Sedorim on April 6th and 7th.
We have had many requests and
we urge that members who plan
to participate, place their reser-
vations before the deadline date.

AN INVITATION TO COLLEGIATES

On Monday evening, April 11th,
at 8:00 P.M. in the library of Stephen
Wise Congress House, 15 East 84th
Street, N. Y. C., the American Jewish
Congress will hold a Pesach Sem-
inar for college students on “Counter-
acting Arab Propaganda on the Cam-
pus.” At this meeting Dr. Carl Voss,
Executive Director of the American
Christian Palestine Committee, will be
a guest speaker.

The purpose of this Seminar is fo
counteract the increase of Arab prop-
aganda on the American scene, es-
pecially on College campuses, and all
college students are urged to attend.

U. J. A. DRIVE

The 1955 United Jewish Appeal
campaign is now getfting under way.
The need for a successful campaign is
as great as ever. As Passover ap-
proaches, approximately half of the
world’s Jews are living either in op-
pression cr in a state of tense watch-
fulness. The Jews of North Africa,
Eastern Europe and lsrael cannof cele-
brate the Passover festival of libera-
tion with the same comfort or assur-
ance as we in America. One of the
fundamental aims of the U.J.A. cam-
paign this year is to sustain the agri-
cultural, vocational and educational
projects undertaken in lIsrael and to
expand needed services to oppressed
Jews still in Arab lands.

We ask that our readers give the
U.J.A. the support it deserves.

K. J. MEN’'S CLUB
presents for the first time a
BASEBALL PARTY
that will take place on
TUESDAY EVENING, APRIL 26th
for the Baseball Game beftween the
NEW YORK GIANTS AND THE MILWAUKEE BRAVES
Eor Reservations Call the Synagogue Office, SA 2-0800
or Chairman, Maurice N. Jaffe, EN 9-5599
Tickets $4.00

TEEN-AGERS TO HOLD
MATZOH BAIL APRIL 2nd

Our Teen-Age Club will hold its
first major event on Saturday evening,
April 2nd, when it will conduct a
Matzoh Ball in the Social Hall of our
Synagogue. Dancing, refreshments and
a good time awaits all who attend.

The Teen-Age Group was started
only a few weeks ago and we are
happy to report that it has made ex-
cellent progress. The group meets on
Sunday afternoons at 2:00 P.M. in the
Synagogue Library and the teen-age
range includes boys from 15 to 18 and
girls from 14 to 17.

Children of members and friends
are invited fo join this group and
attend the Matzoh Ball.

ADDITIONAL CONTRIBUTIONS TO
PASSOVER RELIEF APPEAL

March 15th to March 21st

Hyman Abrams
Jonas Adler

Mrs. Frances Bayer
Meyer M. Blumberg
Hyman |. Bucher
Hyman I. Cohen
Herman Elkon

Dr. Abraham Geffen
{. Gitelman
Solomon E. Green
Jules Gourary
Eugene Hollander
Mrs. Hilda Holt
Abraham Holzer
Irvin B. Jacobs
Mrs. Lena Jacobs
Mrs. Anna Jacobson
Morton Kamerman
Dr. Ira |. Kaplan
Leo B. Kagan

Mrs. Bertha Kelin
D. Harry Kleinfeld
William Lebowitz
Mrs. B. Leder

Sam Lerner
Benedict I. Lubell
Joe B. Miller

Mrs. Frank Morganstern
Alexander Morganstern
Jules Podell

Mrs. Lillie Rosenthal
Dr. Nathan Rosenthal
Max Sadinoff

Max Scheidt

Joseph Schlang
Emanuel M. Simon
Louis Stokar

Frank Wallman
Abraham Wiener
Ira F. Weisman
Louis W. Yohann




KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETIN

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

Editor
Theodeore Comet

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein
Sol Roth ... Assistant Rabbi
Jacob Konigsberg Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg ....Ritual Director
Theodore Comet ..........Exec. Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra : President
A. Phillip Goldsmith ....Vice-President
Samuel A. Marcus ............Treasurer
Romie Shapiro Secretary
Hyman |. Bucher ....Pres., Men’s Club
Mrs. Hyman Abrams..Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY
Lighting of Candles ............ 5:50

EVENINGIE T Hrar e s S - 0) (e

SATURDAY
Morning et g e 9:00
Junior Congregatfion ...........10:30
Weekly Portion: Vayikra
Leviticus 1:1 - 5:26
Haftorah: Isaiah 43:21 - 44:23
EV.E 111G —
Conclusion of Sabbath ...
SUNDAY
Morning . e
Father-and-Son Minyan .....
DAILY
Morning
Evening

YAHRZEITS

March
26—MEYER N. HOFSTADTER
26—BENJAMIN GOLDEN
26—ANNA SCHARF
26—YETTA KIRSCHSTEIN
27 —JOSEPH BERNHARDT
27—ANNA ROGGEN
28—DAVID THALENBERG
30—LOUIS ROSENBLUTH

April
1—MORRIS BORNSTEIN
1—FANNY ABRAMSON
1—FANNIE KAISER

We Deliver TRafalgar 3-2040

STERN'S BAKE SHOP
490 AMSTERDAM AVENUE
Again Offers A Full Line of
Delicious Cakes and Cookies
KOSHER FOR PASSOVER

Closed March 21-29. Open for Passover
goods beginning Wednesday, March 30th
Under the supervision of Rabbi Breuer

The
MATZOH

" FLATOW

KIDDUSH WINE
Newly Arrived From
iSRAEL
Sauterne — Hock — Tokay

Adomatic — Port — Alicante
Brandy & Slivovitz

STRICTLY KOSHER FOR PASSOVER

cademy

LIQUOR CORPORATIO

2648 BROADWAY AT 100th ST.
East Side of Broadway

We Deliver - Tel. ACademy 2-7770

familiar old world reéipes“
KOSHER for PASSOVER and PARVE
@:Q‘HUE]?‘ gl

Continental
Passover Cookies — $1.89

Passover Chocolate
Petit Fours — $1.49

and many, many others
TRY THEM WITH BARTON’S DELICIOUS
KOSHER FOR PASSOVER ICE CREAM AND PARVE SHERBET

More than one hundred Kosher For Passover baked
delicacies, chocolate assortments, and children’s treats!

At BARTON'’S 65 Continental Chocolate Shops in New York,.'
Philadelphia, Detroit, and Newark.

Closed on the Sabbath and all Jewish Holidays. OPEN SUNDAY.

famous since 1884



